
 

 

Memorandum 
 

Date:  10/17/2018 
 
To:  Maryland’s Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) Community 
 
From:  Maryland Department of the Environment (the Department), Sediment, Stormwater, 
  and Dam Safety Program (SSDS) 
 
Re:  Stream Restoration Crediting for MS4 Permitting Purposes 
 
 
In January 2017, the Department provided a letter (see attached) to Resource Environmental 
Solutions, LLC (RES) concerning the use of stream restoration as a practice to meet NPDES MS4 
permit requirements.  As noted in the 2017 letter, the Department supports the Bay Program’s use of 
site specific stream restoration monitoring data for calculating nutrient credits.  The Department also 
confirms that these same site specific data can be used to calculate individual stream restoration 
project impervious acre equivalencies.  However, the credit will be capped at the actual impervious 
area draining to the most downstream point of the stream restoration project. 
 
Please consider this correspondence as confirmation that the Department does allow the NPDES 
Phase I MS4 regulated community to use site specific stream restoration monitoring data for 
calculating nutrient credits, and by extension, individual project impervious acre equivalencies. The 
application is not limited to RES projects.  The Department requests that all MS4s or others applying 
for site specific impervious acre equivalencies submit the more specific stream restoration data as 
described in Recommendations of the Expert Panel to Define Removal Rates for Individual Stream 
Restoration Projects, Chesapeake Bay Program Urban Stormwater Workgroup, Schueler and Stack, 
2014 (Schueler and Stack 2014), in their MS4 annual reports and in the geodatabase.  The 
Department also requests that a short report showing how individual credits were calculated 
accompany these data. 
 
Currently, the nutrient and impervious area credits associated with stream restoration and determined 
using the protocols found in Schueler and Stack, 2014, are valid for five years, and may be renewed 
depending on the results of additional monitoring and field performance (e.g., maintenance) 
inspections.  Also, please be advised that the Chesapeake Bay Program Urban Stormwater 
Workgoup (USWG) continues to research stream restoration.  Most notably, the USWG is 
developing guidance for verification of stream restoration practices. 
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